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For all principals, school council presidents and schools and all Regional Directors. Principals are asked to provide all staff with a copy.
Circular 243/2005 School Based Consultation
Circular 191/2005 reminded principals of the requirement to establish school based consultative arrangements in accordance with the terms of the relevant certified agreement.
Clause 12 of the Victorian Government Schools Agreement 2004 and Clause 20 of the Victorian Government Schools – School Services Officers Agreement 2004 set out the school based consultation arrangements.
Both agreements require that:

consultative structures are to operate in each school from the commencement of term 4; and


must be agreed at the school level no later than 1 September and may be for one or more years; and

each school shall report to the Department whether consultation arrangements have been agreed.  

To satisfy this reporting requirement principals are asked to access the following website: https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/SCAReporting between 22 August 2005 and 2 September 2005 to indicate whether the consultative arrangements in their school have been agreed. 

Where consultative arrangements have not been agreed, the matter will be considered by the Department and relevant unions to determine whether, in the particular circumstances, agreed arrangements can be implemented or determine the arrangements that are to apply in the absence of arrangements agreed at the school. This approach will also apply to those schools who do not report by 2 September as it will be assumed that no agreement exists.
For those schools who established arrangements under the Victorian Government Schools Agreement 2004 in 2004 that were agreed to be for more than one year reporting will still be necessary.
Should you require any further information or assistance please contact either your region or the Employee Relations Branch on 9637 2454.

Darrell Fraser

Deputy Secretary
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